Congleton Town Council Q

QUALITY
TOWN

Historic market town COUNCIL
Town Clerk: BRIAN HOGAN

26" November 2014
Dear Youth Councillor

Youth Committee — Thursday 4" December 2014

You are invited to attend a meeting of the Youth Committee, to be held in the Campbell Suite of
the Town Hall, High Street, Congleton on Thursday 4" December 2014 at 5.30 p.m.

This meeting will be followed by the Town Council Meeting at 7 p.m.
Yours sincerely

7

Linda Minshull
Civic Administration Officer

AGENDA
1. Apologies for absence.

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on the 11" November 2014 as a correct record.
(Copy enclosed).

3. Young Person’'s Report 2014

To update on this item and discuss the presentation to Fiona Bruce M.P. in Parliament.

4. Youth Committee Bank Account

To confirm the activity on the Bank Account.

5. Youth Committee Members Iltems

Any items that Youth Committee members wish to raise.

6. Date of Next Meeting

To confirm the date of the next meeting.

To: Members of Congleton Town Council Youth Committee, Councillors Barker, Hayes,
Mrs. Holland and Mrs. Wardlaw.
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Congleton Town Council

Minutes of the meeting of the Youth Committee held on Tuesday 11" November 2014 in the
Town Hall, Congleton

PRESENT Youth Councilior Joseph Hearson (Chairman)
Jamie Bernardi
Matthew Jones
Tom Heyes
Sophie Hammond
Arabeila Holland
Bella Statham
Zak Roberts
Councillor Sally Ann Holland
Councillor George Hayes
Councillor Amanda Martin
Linda Minshull

1. APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Thomas Minshull and Councillors Larry Barker and
Liz Wardlaw. The Chairman welcomed Councilior Martin to the meeting.

2. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

RESOLVED - That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Committee held on
21" October 2014 were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

3. MEMBERSHIP

RESOLVED: As discussed at the previous meeting Zak Roberts was
Co-opted on to the Committee.

Joe updated the Committee that he had sent a letter to Jordan Goodwin and
Kirby Jennings informing them that as they had not attended meetings for a least
six months their membership of the Committee had ceased.

As Cathy Hassell had not attended a formai meeting since July Linda was
requested to write to her with thanks for her past work and confirming that her
membership had ceased.

4. YOUNG PERSON’S REPORT 2014

A discussion took place regarding presenting the report to Fiona Bruce M.P. in
Parliament.

it was agreed that Linda would take a copy of the report to the Constituency
Office for Fiona to read prior fo our meeting.

Linda confirmed that the Drugs Awareness day would be taking place in the
schools in February/ March 2015,




SPONSORSHIP

There was a discussion regarding the potential sponsorship provided by a
Company towards lunch during the visit to London. The Committee agreed that
in principle they would accept any such an offer but advice would be sought from
the Town Clerk.

There was also a discussion regarding future sponsorship and Linda confirmed
that the Town Clerk had informed that there should be no objections as long as it
was for a specific project.

YOUTH COMMITTEE BANK ACCOUNT

It was reported that the balance is £623.92,

Linda confirmed that there would be a withdrawal of £15 per Youth Committee
member towards expenses incurred on the visit to London in November 2014.

YOUTH COMMITTEE MEMBERS ITEMS

British Youth Council

Matthew gave an update on information from the British Youth Council.
Social Event
Tom confirmed that he had booked The Forum on Sunday 7" December 2014.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday 4™ December — 5.30 p.m. prior to the Town Council Meeting.

Joseph Hearson (Chairman)




